
APRIL 2013 VOLUME 25 NUMBER 2  

USS Orion (AS-18) Veterans Historical Organization 

Notes and Letters  éé.............. 2 

USS Orion and USS Midway ..... 3 

Chaplain, Taps ééé éé.... 4-5 

Reunion Schedule é.ééé.. 6-7 

Stores items éééééééé. 8 

Inside 

Reunion sign-up form enclosed See REUNION on Page 5-6 

August 7 Is Deadline for Hotel Registration and August 16th for Reunion Events   

By Harold and Fran Wright 
 

Reunion Hosts 
 

     We would like to invite you 
to the 25th Annual 2013 Orion 
Reunion that is planned for Sep-
tember 23 through September 26 
at the Hilton Wilmington, River-
side, 301 North Water Street, 
Wilmington, NC. 
 

     A block of rooms has been reserved at a negotiated 
rate of $139.00 per night plus tax. If you go to their web-
site, they may be offering a promotional rate for AARP 

and Seniors. This may be a cheaper rate. They have a 
complimentary shuttle from the Wilmington International 
Airport from 5 a.m. to 11 p.m. There is a courtesy phone 
located in baggage claim. 
     You can visit their website at www.wilmington.com or 
call 888-324-8170 or direct 910-763-5900. The Hilton 
overlooks the historic Cape Fear River and is footsteps 

Sad Time for OVHO With the Passing of Dave Peckinpaugh 

By Tom Pieper 
 

OVHO President 
 

     It was with great sadness we re-
ceived news of Daveôs passing. It was 
evident at last yearôs reunion that he was 
not up to par. It took sheer determina-
tion on his part to attend; which is just 
another example of what OVHO meant 
to him. 

 

     When he was diagnosed with cancer, everyone hoped 
that chemo would help shrink the tumor to make surgery 
an option. Other complications developed and that was 
not to be. 
 

     We all knew he always went above and beyond the 
"job description" of being Secretary/Treasurer for our 
group. Producing the Scuttlebutt three times a year in-
volved a lot of time in research, editing, printing, etc. 
He kept meticulous records of the history of the ship in 

addition to keeping track of all financial matters. Every-
thing is labeled and in perfect order. 
     He and Mary handled all the mail and sent appropriate 
letters and cards as needed. Anyone who has hosted a re-
union knows that without their assistance in printing and 
other areas, as well as their knowledge, it would be an 
overwhelming experience. 
     The same is true for those who serve as officers. They 
were always the "go to" sounding board for any and all 
questions that arose. They selflessly gave of their time 
year after year. 
     His absence has created a huge void in the administra-
tion of the group which will be hard to fill by a single 
member. A lot of changes will be necessary and these will 
be discussed at the business meeting during the next reun-
ion in September. I hope each of you will consider your 
talents and think how you might be a part of a solution. 
     We offer our sincere and heartfelt condolences to 
Mary and her family; their loss is surely greater than 
ours.  He will be missed by all. 

Wilmington Riverwalk is lined with shops and restaurants Early  Bird     
Drawing 

 
Reunion  

registrations 
received by July 1 
will be entered 
in a drawing  

at the banquet.  
 The winner  will 

receive one nightôs 
lodging free. 
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Dean McMillen Named Veteran of the Year 
 

     Butler Countyôs 2012 Veteran of the Year was 
Dean McMillen. 
     McMillen served as marshal of the Veterans Day 
Parade and was honored at a dinner dance at the 
American Legion Post 778. 
     He began his military career by volunteering as a 
messenger for air raid drills during World War II. He 
rode his bicycle from one station to another, deliver-
ing messages during drills to make sure people knew 
what to do in case of enemy attack with the phone 
lines down. 
     When he was old enough, McMillen enlisted in the 
U.S. Navy during the Korean War. He earned the rank 
of petty officer 1st class. He sang in the Navy Blue 
Jacket Choir and played on the Navyôs basketball 
team before receiving an honorable discharge in 1955. 
     When McMillen returned to Butler County, he start-
ed his lifelong list of volunteer projects and social ac-

tivities for veterans and communities. 
     For the past 15 years McMillen was the commander of the American Legion 
Post 219 in Evans City, PA. 
     McMillen is a lifetime member of the Evans City Volunteer Fire Company 
where he has served as a driver. 
     McMillen is a 20-year volunteer at the Evans City Library, where he is 
chairman of maintenance. He has spent more than 8,000 hours volunteering to 
renovate the library. 

 

Notes From Shipmates 

Mary Peckinpaugh 
4300 E. Maple Manor Pkwy. 
Muncie, IN  47302 
(765) 284-1746 

e-mail: orionvets@comcast.net 

     The Scuttlebutt is published in April, 
August and December by the USS Orion 
(AS-18) Veterans Historical Organization 
Inc., a non-profit organization, and has no 
official affiliation with the U.S. Navy. 
     Pictures and written articles are con-
tributed by members and depict activities 
of the USS Orion, its crew members, or 
persons affiliated with USS Orion (AS-
18). 
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     By Roy M. Cleveland 
 

1943, 6th Div. 
 

     I was born in Gardendale, AL. 
     Basic training was in San Diego, 
bugle school, then Quartermaster. 
     I met shipmates and officers from 
all of the states and stood guard with 
the Captain of the Bridge and Officer 
of the Deck. 
     I was the bugler that blew the col-
ors when they passed the flag at the 
commissioning of USS Orion (AS-18) 
on Sept. 30, 1943. That was my most 
memorable day in the Navy. 
     I was a bugler until I got brass poi-
son in my lips and I couldnôt blow the 
bugle any more. I transferred to Q.M. 
Dept. 
     I also served on the John R. Pierce 
(DD-753) until discharge. 
     I am proud to be a plankowner of 
the USS Orion. I was aboard Orion 
when she was commissioned and also 
when she was decommissioned in 
Norfolk in 1993. 

Memories From My Time Aboard Orion 
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USS Orion and USS Midway 
By Marcus Albright 

 

EM3, 1948-52 
 

 

     After boot camp at Great Lakes, my high school friend 
and I attended Electrician School, and after graduating, 
were transferred to New London, Conn. He was assigned 
to the USS Howard Gilmore in Key West, Florida, and I 
was assigned to the USS Orion in Panama. We never saw 
each other again for four years. 
     Panama was wonderful duty with its tropical routine: 
Turnto at 0700 hundred, soup at 1000 hundred, chow at 
1300 hundred, and then liberty. It was off to the pool with 
buddies for a few hours, then to the Base Ship Service for 
a 10-cent banana split, and then bowling; back to the ship 
for evening chow and a movie on the boat deck. It was 
really nice except for the watch we had to stand at the 
switchboard in the hot, noisy engine room. 
     The MMs and I worked together in the engine room 
where I stood switchboard watch and my duty station was 
the after engine room switchboard half deck. The store-
keeper and I worked together inventorying the electrical 
storeroom on the port side of the fire room.  
     After the ship was transferred to Norfolk, we visited 
New London on Armed Forces Day. When we were about 
to leave, I was standing on the port side railing by the 
crane watching them prepare to bring the last motor 
launch aboard. It was hooked up in the sling and ready to 
be lifted when the ship lurched forward. The motor 
launch was not out of the water and caught a crab, tilted 
to port and spilled three angry sailors into the drink. Our 
motor whale boat picked them up and no one was hurt. I 
donôt know what happened after that, but Iôll bet someone 
had to answer. 

     Months later a call came for an EM transfer to the USS 
Midway, an aircraft carrier on its way to the Mediterrane-
an Sea for deployment. They drafted EMFN Fusco to go. 
He didnôt want to go, and I was tired of the boredom  ð 
and not wanting to become an alcoholic, as I saw many 
become ï I asked for, and got, a trade. 
     Among the many things I saw while aboard Midway 
was another ñman overboard.ò It was at night in the At-
lantic Ocean. We were in the hangar bay watching a mov-
ie when the call came that there was a man overboard, 
and the crew was to muster at their stations on the flight 
deck. The search lights were on, and off the port quarter 
we saw someone about 200 yards away swimming like 
hell towards us. A boat had already been put into the wa-
ter and they picked him up. I never knew how he got into 
the water (fell, pushed, thrown, knocked, or jumped), but 
strange things can happen with 3,000 people aboard ship. 
     Another incident that happened while we were at sea, 
was an armed robbery of a $2,000 crap game that was 
being held in the battery locker. Two armed and disguised 
sailors entered the compartment with guns drawn and 
took all the money. An EM2 was suspected to be in-
volved, but no one knew for sure. He had organized and 
run the game. He was in my division and I saw him every 
day. 
     On our shipôs tour of Rome, we were fortunate to 
place our hands into the hands of Pope Pius and receive 
the Papal Medal.  

USS Midway 

     On the left is me with three other shipmates. We were 
waiting on a bus to go back to the ship. This was a daily 
routine in Panama in 1949. 


